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“Nian Nian wants to deny it?” His voice was hoarse and seductive. 
 
Qiao Nian glanced at him, her clear eyes clearly unable to keep up with his rhythm. “What do you mean 
I’m denying it?” 
 
When did she deny anything? 
 
She didn’t seem to have done anything of that sort. 
 
“Aunt Ji is your biological mother and my future mother-in-law. How could it not have anything to do 
with me if it’s about my future mother-in-law?” 
 
Ye Wangchuan propped his long legs up, his eyebrows relaxed. His arm was on the couch, and the new 
wound on his left palm was quite conspicuous. 
 
Especially after soaking in the water, the flesh on both sides of the wound turned white from the 
blisters. It was a shocking sight. 
 
Qiao Nian had offered to dry his hair because she saw the cut on his hand. 
 
Ye Wangchuan, on the other hand, acted as if nothing had happened. He didn’t care about his injury at 
all. He looked at the girl casually and smiled attractively. “…Or are you not intending to admit what 
you’ve done?” 
 
Qiao Nian glanced sideways at him. 
 
The girl’s eyebrows were quite exquisite. She was stunningly beautiful, like a dazzling flame that 
instantly corroded one’s vision. 
 
“I haven’t done anything.” 
 
“Hm?” 
 
Qiao Nian glanced at him again, her brows furrowed slightly. She calmed down and said reasonably, “I 
said I haven’t done anything yet.” 
 
“Tsk.” Ye Wangchuan didn’t understand what she meant at first. When he did, a smile spread across his 
lips. His eyes were sharp as he reached out and pulled her over. He looked at the girl with a burning 
gaze. “Then, do you want to test the goods first?” 
 
When he wasn’t smiling, he was already very attractive. When he smiled, he was even more charming, 
like a seductive demon. His deep eyes almost drowned her. 
 
Qiao Nian was speechless. “… Examine what?” 
 
“I thought Goddess Qiao hadn’t done it yet?” 
 



 
Ye Wangchuan grabbed her hand with a faint smile. His voice was low and hoarse. “How do you know if 
you’ll be satisfied if you don’t check the goods? 
 
“Nian Nian, aren’t you going to check?” 
 
Qiao Nian’s ears burned. But on the surface, she maintained a calm expression. “Ahem, I think it’s not 
bad.” At the very least, she could give him 10 points for his appearance. 
 
Ye Wangchuan looked at the girl’s averted gaze and saw that she was not as calm and at ease as before. 
 
His thin smile became even more obvious. 
 
Although he spoke nicely, he never let go of her hand. “…It’s easy to make mistakes when you’re only 
looking at it. I suggest you check it.” 
 
Qiao Nian was rendered speechless. She wriggled her hand out but did not shake him off. She turned 
around and was about to tell him that she was going back to her room to take a shower and change her 
clothes. 
 
Caught off guard, the man’s handsome face enlarged in front of her, and two soft thin lips pressed 
down. 
 
It was a little cool and faintly minty. 
 
Ye Wangchuan wrapped his arm around the girl’s soft waist and licked his thin lips. He smiled devilishly. 
“Goddess Qiao, do you want to check?” 
 
Check for what! 
 
Qiao Nian’s face heated up. Just as she pushed his chest away, she averted her gaze. “…Let go first.” 
 
“Mm.” A certain someone agreed faster than anyone else, but he didn’t let go at all. 
 
A kiss came down more ferociously than before. 
 
“Ye…” 
 
Qiao Nian frowned. The remaining two words were bitten on the lips by the man and drowned in the 
passionate kiss. 
 
After the kiss, the hotel room was filled with a strange and dangerous atmosphere. 
 
Qiao Nian took a deep breath to lower the temperature on her face. She said, “I’ll go back to my room. 
Have a good rest.” 
 
Her figure disappeared quickly as if she was escaping. This was the first time she was so unsettled! 


